

INTERNATIONAL ACADEMY OF PATHOLOGY

(Formerly International Association of Medical Museums) (Founded by (Maude Abbott 1906)

President

Martin Hale, M.D.

Past President

Robert Osamura, M.D.

President-Elect

Henry Tazelaar, M.D.

Secretary

Ray McMahon, M.D.

Treasurer

Evas Hattah M D

Chair, Education Committee Ghazi Zaatari, M.D.

Editor, International Pathology Shivavogi Bhusmurmath, M.D.

Vice Presidents:

Africa

J.M. Isidore Diomandé, M.D. Vacant, M.D. Yawale Iliyasu, M.D.

Asia

Francisco Couto, M.D. Osama Matsubara, M.D. Gary Tse, M.D. Ismail Matalka, M.D. Yong-Koo Park, M.D.

Australasia

Gelareh Farshid, M.D.

Philippe Camparo, M.D. Ilmo Leivo, M.D. Sitki Tuzlali, M.D. Enrique de Álava Casado, M.D. Sigurd Lax, M.D.

North America

Ester Oliva, M.D. Patrick Flaherty, M.D. John Hart, M.D.

Latin America

Sergio Sanchez Sosa, M.D. Lili Beatriz Diaz, M.D. Katia Ramos Moreira Leite, M.D.

December 2023

To all the members of the International Academy of Pathology

On behalf of the Executive Committee of the International Academy of Pathology I would like to extend our best wishes to all the members of the IAP for the festive season.

I would also like to thank everyone for their contribution to furthering the academic activities of the academy, whether they be organizing and convening educational congresses, symposia, workshops or lecture series.

Creating these programs takes a considerable amount of time, extending from hours through to many months, time that is given voluntarily and for which we thank you.

We must also not forget those that give of their time to serve on various IAP committees' whether it be at a local, national or international level, once again time that is given voluntarily. The functioning of the IAP would not be possible without you.

Finally, although often mentioned, we must remember those members who teach, on a daily basis, our registrars and residents, all of this growing into the flow of knowledge that is the foundation of the Academy.

As we reflect on 2023 and look to 2024 we must recognise that many of our members are living and practicing in politically troubled and war torn areas and we wish that peace is restored to your regions in the near future.

Wherever you may be, we wish you every good wish for the festive season and we look forward to meeting up with you again in 2024.

With best regards,

Martin

Professor Emeritus Martin Hale, M.D. President, International Academy of Pathology